让阅读拥有计划 让计划变成习惯 让习惯培养兴趣 让兴趣成就梦想

◎丛书主编/草堂畔





让阅读拥有计划 让计划变成习惯 让习惯培养兴趣 让兴趣成就梦想

◎丛书主编/草堂畔



图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语组合阅读. 7年级.上/草堂畔主编.一沈阳: 辽宁大学出版社,2010.1 ISBN 978-7-5610-5983-8

I.①英··· II.①草··· II.①英语—阅读教学—初中 —教学参考资料 IV.①G634.413

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2009)第 240116 号



◆ 阅读下面短文,从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
交朋友	126	易	5~6分钟

A: Good morning, Lily.

B: Good morning, Jim.

A: How are you today?

B: I am very well. Thank you. And you?

A: I'm fine. Do you know Kate, a new student in Class 1, Grade 1?

B:Oh, yes.

A: Is she your friend?

B: Yes. We're not in the same class, but I know her well. She's an English girl. We're good friends. And her mother is an English teacher in our school. She loves her students very much. She is a good teacher.

A: Is she Mrs. King?

B: Yes. Do you know her?

A: Yes, I know. She teaches us English. I like her very much! And I want to make friends with Kate. Can you introduce(介绍) her to me?

B:OK. Let's go to school and meet Kate!

A: Thank you. Let's go!

()1. What class is Kate in?

A. Jim's class.

B. Lily's class.

C. Class 1.

D. Mrs. King's class.

()2. Where is Kate from?

A. China.

B. Japan.

C. America.

D. England.

()3. What does Mrs. King do?

A. A worker.

B. A teacher.

C. A doctor.

D. A singer.

()4. Who does Mrs. King teach?

A. Lily.

B. Jim.

C. Kate.

D. Kate's mother.

()5. Who does Jim want to make friends with?

A. Lily.

B. Kate.

C. Mrs. King.

D. His English teacher.



◆ 阅读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D) 中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
自我介绍	113	易	5~6分钟

	I'm 1 American. M	ly name 2 Lily.	I'm a new student, I	'm twelve. Now I'm ii
Cla	ass Three, 3, No. 5	Middle School. My	teacher is Miss Green	. I have a sister. 4
nar	ne is Lucy. We are twins.	We _5 the same.	She is in a different	school.
	I'm 6 duty this mo	rning. I can't look	7 my sister. At	school I help my teache
pu	t(放) her book, map and	pictures on her <u>8</u>	. I tell my teacher ev	veryone is here. But I'n
	. Jim is not at school.	I don't 10 where	e he is. I think he is a	it home.
()1. A. a	B. an	C. the	D. /
()2. A. am	B. is	C. are	D. be
()3. A. Grade One	B. Grade one	C. grade one	D. grade One
()4. A. Hers	B. Her's	C. Her	D. She
()5. A. put	B. see	C. look	D. ask
()6. A. on	B. in	C. at	D. of
()7. A. them	B. after	· C. here	D. there
()8. A. chair	B. book	C. bed	D. table
(9. A. right	B. good	C. wrong	D. OK
()10 A do	B know	C. thank	D. think



◆ 阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,按要求完成各题。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
生活故事	131	易	5~6分钟

(Jane meets Lucy on her way to the library. J-Jane L-Lucy)

- J: Hi, Lucy! There's a dancing party this evening. 4. Would you like to go to the party?
- L: Really? Why is there a party? It's not Saturday today.
- J. Yes, you are right. But the party is for making friends with the students in other(其他的) schools.
- L: Who holds(举办) the party?
- J. The Students' Union (学生会) in our school. Many students from other schools dance very well. And we can learn from them, too.
- L: That's a good idea. I want to invite my good friend-Ann to go with us.
- J: Oh, is she the student in our school?
- L: No. 5. She studies in No. 9 Middle School.
- J: It's OK.
- L: Where is the party?
- J: At our school stadium, 6:00 p.m. Let's meet at the entrance(人口) of the stadium at 5:40 p.m.
- L: All right. See you then.

A 根据短文内容回答下列问题。

1. Where does Jane meet Lucy?	
2. Who does Lucy want to invite to go to the party?	
3. When does the party start?	
B)将文中画线的句子详成汉语。	
4	





◆ 阅读下面短文, 掌握其大意。然后从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D) 中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时	
采访	167	中	6~7分钟	

Hi, I'm Linda. I'm a s	chool journalist(记者). I'd like to <u>1</u>	a middle school student
some questions about using t	he computer.		
Linda: Excuse me. I'm Lind	a, the school journali	st. Can I ask you som	ne questions?
May: Yes.			
Linda: First, do you have a	2 at home?		
May: Yes, I have one.			
Linda: 3 do you use you	r computer?		
May: Oh, I usually use it i		_ weekends.	
Linda: Do your parents use			
May: Sometimes. They can		n the Internet.	
Linda: What do you do with	the computer?		
May: I like 6 very mue	ch, so my favorite	7 is music. I often o	lownload(下载) songs.
Linda: Do you chat(聊天) w			
May: Sometimes. I don't !			
Linda: Do you do your home	ework with the compu	iter?	
May: Of course (当然). I	open a document and	do my homework. T	hen I print it and give it
9 the teacher.			
Linda: Do you play compute	r games?		
May: No, 10 . I think	it's bad for my eyes.		
Linda: OK. Thank you for	your answers.		
May: You are welcome.			
()1. A. ask	B. come	C. open	D. answer
()2. A. pen	B. computer	C. website	D. box
()3. A. Where	B. What	C. When	D. Which
()4. A. in	B. for	C. at	D. with
()5. A. information	B. things	C. students	D. books
()6. A. sing	B. to sings	C. singing	D. sings
()7. A. world	B. concert	C. mouse	D. subject
()8. A. time	B. thing	C. man	D. student
()9. A. to	B. on	C. at	D. for
()10. A. often	B. sometimes	C. usually	D. never



◆ 阅读下面短文,从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
生活故事	118	易	5~6分钟

Hello! My name is Lee. I am twelve years old, and I am from America.

I am a student, and today is the first day of school. Miss Brown is my teacher. She is twenty-nine years old. She is my math teacher. The lessons are not easy, but she is a good teacher and we are clever students, so it is a good match(搭配)!



My class is not very big. There are twenty students, and some are my friends. Come to meet my good friends, Anne and Joe.

Anne is my friend. She is twelve. She is a nice girl, and she is very short. Joe is my friend, too. He is thirteen years old, and he is very tall.

You and me are friends, too! We can study English together!

()1. How old is Lee?			
	A. 12.	В. 13.	C. 20.	D. 29.
()2. How old is Joe?			
	A. 12.	B. 13.	C. 20.	D. 29.
()3. Today is	<u>.</u>		
	A. the first day o	f class	B. very cold an	d cloudy
	C. the first day o	f summer	D. Thursday	
()4. Miss Brown is	·		
	A. a good friend	B. a clever girl	C. Lee's moth	er D. a teacher
()5. How many studen	nts are there in Lee's c	lass?	
	A. 12.	B. 20.	C. 14.	D. 40.



◆ 阅读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D) 中,选出最佳选项。

題材	词数	难度	建议用时
打电话	118	易	5~6分钟

(Mie	chael makes a teleph	one to Jane.)		
Michael:	Hello, this is Micha	ael. Is Jane <u>1</u> ?		
Jane:	Hello, Michael. Th	nis is Jane. What's it	?	
Michael:	There is a film 2	_ the cinema this eve	ening. <u>3</u> you like	to go with me?
Jane:	Oh, that's a good	4 . Is that an invi	tation(邀请)?	
Michael:	Yes, today is my b	irthday.		
Jane:	5 birthday, Mi	chael! Thank you for	your <u>6</u> . I'd like	to go.
Michael:	That's great. The	7 is very good to	day.	
Jane:		Oo you know the8_		
Michael:	Yes. Its name is "	King Kong". It's al	bout a very large chir	npanzee(黑猩猩). King
	Kong is the name o	f the chimpanzee.		
Jane:	OK. 9 is the fi	lm?		
Michael:	It's at 7:0010	meet at the cinema	at 6:40. OK?	
Jane:	OK. See you then.			
Michael:	See you!			
()1. A	. on	B. out	C. in	D. with
()2. A	. at	B. for	C. to	D. into
()3. A	. Are	B. Is	C. Will	D. Would
()4. A	. film	B. picture	C. idea	D. word
()5. A	. Merry	B. Wish	C. Love	D. Happy
()6. A	. invite	B. invitation	C. words	D. gift
()7. A	. film	B. seat	C. man	D. star
()8. A	. place	B. photo	C. name	D. it
()9. A	. Where	B. What	C. When	D. Why
()10.	A. I	B. You	C. Let	D. Let's



◆ 阅读下面短文,根据短文内容判断句子的正误,正确的写"T",错误的写"F"。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
生活故事	105	易	5~6分钟



Bill is a good boy. He loves school and he is always active(活跃) in class. Every time the teacher asks a question, Bill puts up his hand. Some times his answer is wrong, but the teacher always smiles and says, "Good, Bill. But is there a better(更好的) answer to my question?"

This morning the teacher asks, "Swallows(燕子) go to the south(南方) before winter(冬天) comes. But why don't cats and dogs go to the south for the winter?"

As usual, Bill puts up his hand.

"Yes, Bill?" says the teacher.

Bill stands up and says loudly, "Because they have no wings(翅膀)."

- ()1. Bill always answers the questions in class.
- ()2. He doesn't put up his hand.
- ()3. Bill's answers are right all the time.
- ()4. Swallows don't go to the south before winter comes.
- ()5. Bill's teacher is friendly to him.



◆ 根据短文内容,从方框中选出适当的单词并用其正确形式填空,使短文完整、正确。(每个词只能用一次)

·题材	词数	难度	建议用时
生活故事	187	中	6~7分钟

This is my bedroom. It is not very big, it is a comfortable(舒适的) place for me.
There are many things in my bedroom: a bed, a TV set, a computer, a telephone, a book
shelf and so on. On the white wall, there are two 2. One is a map of the world, and the
other is a map of China. Besides(除了) the two maps, there is a poster(海报). In the poster
3 two lions. They are father and son in the movie The Lion King. I like this film very
much, so I put the poster on the wall 4 the 5 lions every day.
What can I do in my bedroom? Oh, many interesting(有趣的) things. I like <u>6</u> books in
the morning, surfing the Internet in the afternoon and 7 TV in the evening. I often go to bed
at 9 o'clock in the evening and get up at 7 o'clock in the morning. I clean my bedroom by8_
every day. I want9 my bedroom clean and tidy(整洁的), and then I can have a good
environment(环境) to 10 and study.
1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10



◆ 根据短文内容完成句子,每空一词。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
语言学习	164	易	5~6分钟

English is a kind of tool(工具) for communication(交流). You can talk to people from any country in English. So using English well is very good for you. But how do people use English?

You may meet your friends in the street. Then what can you say to them? You can say "How are you?" If the man is your good friend, and you can say to him, "What's up?" Sometimes, you can say "What's new?" or "How's everything?" for the first time(次). You also can say "How do you do?" or "Nice to meet/see you." But next time you meet them, you can't do that. You can say "How are you?" or "Nice to meet you again." Sometimes you meet your old friends at some place. You are glad to say "Long time no see." to make them know you miss(想念) them very much.

A good way to learn English well is to practise(练习) it. An Englishman speaks English well because he speaks English every day.

1.	From the passage we can know is used widely in the world.
2.	When you some friends on the road, you can say "How are you?" to them.
3.	When you meet someone for the second time you say "How do you do?"
4.	When you meet your at some place you can say "Long time no see."
5	The good way to learn English is to it.



根据短文内容及首字母提示,填写所缺单词,使短文意思完整。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
幽默故事	158	易	5~6分钟



A lot of people like dogs, and many people like reading stories about d 1.

I have a friend, Jack. He has a very big dog. Its n 2 is Smart. Smart is very c 3 and it can do many things for Jack. So Jack likes it very much. Every Sunday afternoon Jack takes Smart for

a long w 4 in the park. Smart likes it.

A young man comes to v 5 Jack. He t 6 to Jack for a long time. It is time for Jack
to take Smart for a walk. But the young man doesn't go. Smart is very worried(着急的). Smar
walks in the room and then s 7 down in front of the young man and l 8 at him. But the
visitor doesn't know it. Finally, Smart can't stand(忍受) him. It goes out of the room. Then i
c 9 back and sits down again in front of the young man. The young man's hat is in Smart'
m <u>10</u> .
1. d 2. n 3. c 4. w 5. v

8.1____

10. m ____



◆ 阅读下面短文,从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
旅行	183	易	5~6分钟

It's a cool summer day today. My parents and I want to go to "Shengya Ocean(海洋) World" in Xinghai Park of Dalian. There are many different colors of beautiful flowers in Xinghai Park: red, blue, yellow, white and so on. Many of the trees are very tall and I do not know their names. Grass(草) is very green. So I want to sit and run on the grass. But I can't. People should love the grass and flowers and cannot do bad things to them.

There is a young woman in the "Shengya Ocean World". She always says something about the ocean world to people there. She says, "Do you know fish? Let me tell you something about them! There are many kinds of fishes in the world and they have many different colors. Some fishes are big and some are small. Some fishes live in the sea and some live in the river or the lake. There are also other animals in the sea, like whales(飯), sea lions and so on."

We really have a good time today. I am very happy.)1. Shengya Ocean World B. is in Xinghai Park of Dalian A. is an ocean in Dalian D. only has fish C. is a place to eat fish)2. Which of the following is NOT in Xinghai Park? B. Many kinds of trees. A. Beautiful flowers. C. Green grass. D. Beautiful tigers.)3. Why can't people sit on the green grass? A. Because their clothes are not clean. B. Because they don't love the grass. C. Because they should love the grass. D. Because they don't like green color.)4. The young woman in the ocean world must be a C. student D. friend B. teacher A. guide)5. Which of the following is NOT true? A. Fishes have different colors. B. There are many different kinds of fishes in the ocean.

C. There are also other animals in the ocean.

D. Whale is a kind of fish.



▶阅读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D) 中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
人物介绍	171	中	6~7分钟

	Hello, everybody! My n	ame is Sandy. I'm _	$_{\underline{1}}$ Canada. But now	I live in Dallan, China.
Dal	ian is a clean and beautifu	l 2. I'm a schoo	olgirl. I'm thirteen	3_ old. I study in 4
	Grade 1 in a middle school			
5	friends here. They are	my classmates, too.	They are Zhang Bo,	Wang Xin, Gu Li and Li
Jiar	n. Zhang Bo is a twelve-y	ear-old girl. She <u>6</u>	English very well.	She learns English7
abo	out seven years. Wang Xir	ı is from Harbin. Ou	r math teacher,8_	Wang is his sister. Wang
Xir	is good at math. But my	math is not good. I	He <u>9</u> next to (在・	····· 旁边)me. He helps
me	with my math. Gu Li is	s a pretty girl. Her	Chinese 10 very	good. She often speaks
Ch	inese to me. Li Jian is a 1	boy, he likes doing	sports. On Sundays,	I go out to play with my
frie	ends. I love my friends. I	love Dalian.		
()1. A. in	B. out	C. to	D. from
()2. A. country	B. city	C. town	D. village
()3. A. /	B. year	C. years	D. first
()4. A. Lesson	B. School	C. Student	D. Class
()5. A. China	B. Chinese	C. Japan	D. Japanese
()6. A. speak	B. talk	C. speaks	D. talks
()7. A. in	B. for	C. after	D. on
()8. A. Mr.	B. Miss	C. Sir	D. Teacher
()9. A. sees	B. looks	C. stands	D. sits
()10. A. are	B. is	C. am	D. be



◆ 阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,按要求完成各题。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
幽默故事	161	易	5~6分钟

Sam lives in a small town. He is a very clever young man and loves to read books very much. But he doesn't have money to buy a lot of books. He wants to borrow(借) some books from his friends and neighbors(邻居).



Today is Sunday. Sam doesn't work. 4. So he goes to his neighbor's house and wants to borrow some books from him. His neighbor says, "You can borrow my book, but you must(必须) read them here in my house." 5. Then Sam knows his neighbor is not kind and doesn't like to lend(借出) books to him. So he doesn't read the books and walks away.

In the afternoon, Sam's neighbor comes to his house and says with a smile, "Would you like to lend me your machine(机器) for cutting the grass? My garden is full of grass." Sam thinks for a moment and says, "OK! You can borrow my machine. But you must use it here in my house."

A 根据短文内容回答下列问题。

1. What does Sam like to do?	
2. Why does Sam borrow books from l	his friends and neighbors?
3. What does Sam's neighbor borrow	his machine for?
B。将文中画线的句子译成汉语。	
4	
5	



阅读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

题材	词数	难度	建议用时
自我介绍	128	易	5~6分钟

I study at No. 3 Mid	dle School, This year	I am 1. There	are 2 students in our
class. Thirty-two are girls,3 eighteen boys. I am the youngest(最小的) in our class. They			
like 4 very much. We love and help each other 5 brothers and sisters.			
I <u>6</u> to school early	After I get to school	l, I clean <u>7</u> classro	oom. We begin our classes
at eight. There are four 8 in the morning and two in the afternoon. After school 9 do			
sports. At half past four we go home.			
I 10 my homewor	k at home. I read Eng	lish every evening. I a	m good at English. I often
go to bed at ten in the eve	ning.		
()1. A. Grade Two	B. in Two Grade	C. in Grade Two	D. of Grade Two
()2. A. fifth	B. fifteen	C. five	D. fifty
()3. A. and	B. but	C. or	D. so
()4. A. I	B. me	C. them	D. us
()5. A. are	B. likes	C. like	D. have
()6. A. come	B. go	C. coming	D. going
()7. A. us	B. our	C. ours	D. we
()8. A. class	B. lessons	C. classes	D. lesson
()9. A. all of us	B. some of us	C. all of them	D. some of them
()10. A. does	B. doing	C. do	D. dos